
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUPERIOR COURT OF CALIFORNIA, 

COUNTY OF SAN BERNARDINO 

247 West Third Street, 11th Floor 

San Bernardino, Ca 92415-0302 

www.sb-court.org  

 

909-708-8747 

 

R. Glenn Yabuno 

Presiding Judge 

 

Carmen A. Trutanich 

Interim Court Executive Officer 

 

 

 

 

PRESS RELEASE
 Release Date: October 10, 2022 

 

SAN BERNARDINO SUPERIOR COURT 
WELCOMES NEW JUDGE  

MICHAEL DAUBER  
 
SAN BERNARDINO, CA— On October 7, 2022, Governor Gavin 
Newsom announced the appointment of Michael Dauber to a judgeship 
in San Bernardino Superior Court (SBSC).  
 
The Governor’s Office released the following statements:   
 
Michael Dauber, 64, of Claremont, has been appointed to serve as a 
Judge in the San Bernardino County Superior Court. Dauber has served 
as a Deputy District Attorney at the San Bernardino County District 
Attorney’s Office since 2008. He was Assistant Director of the Riverside 
County Code Enforcement Department from 2007 to 2008. Dauber was 
a Deputy District Attorney at the Riverside County District Attorney’s 
Office from 2002 to 2007 and a Deputy District Attorney at the Los 
Angeles County District Attorney’s Office from 1998 to 2002. He served 
as a Deputy Public Defender at the Los Angeles County Public 
Defender’s Office from 1994 to 1998. Dauber earned a Juris Doctor 
degree from Loyola Law School. He fills the vacancy created by the 
retirement of Judge Elia V. Pirozzi.  
 
San Bernardino Superior Court has an overall need of 37 additional 
judicial officers – the highest judicial need in the state of California. 
Fulfilling this need is critical to ensuring essential court services are 
delivered efficiently and timely.  
 
We thank Governor Newsom, Judicial Appointments Secretary Luis 
Céspedes, the County Board of Supervisors, especially Chairman Curt 
Hagman and Supervisor Dawn Rowe, and Presiding Judge R. Glenn 
Yabuno and Assistant Presiding Judge Lisa M. Rogan for working 
tirelessly to fulfill these needs for the people of San Bernardino County.  
 
For media-related inquiries, please contact Julie Van Hook, 
Communications and Public Affairs Officer, via email Courts-PIO@sb-
court.org.  
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